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UPCOMING PROGRAMS

(Jan Dorner)

f Nine League members came together recently to develop ideas for next
year’s programs. Thank you Betsy Aldred, Annette Armstrong, Ed
Dorner, Carol Landou, Katie Marsico, Nancy Quinn (mom of our new
member, Kathy), Marilyn Thompson, and Sue Whitworth for helping

plan our upcoming year.

f  Most of our general membership
meetings will be held the fourth Thursday
of the month (December 1st, 2016, being a
combined date for November/December)
in the Elmhurst Public Library’s Kossman

Room.

' We are set for our annual Community Update on September 22, 2016.
Elmhurst City Manager Jim Grabowski, District 205 Superintendent
Dr. David Moyer, Elmhurst Public Library Executive Director Mary
Beth Harper, and Elmhurst Park District Executive Director Jim Rogers
will each give a five- to ten-minute presentation, followed by a question

-and-answer session.

f Our meeting on October 27, 2016, will feature sixty minutes of the new
film Making a Killing: Guns, Greed, and the NRA. The producers

supply a discussion guide that we will use.

MAKING A KILLING

f Our meeting on December 1, 2016, will
focus on identity theft. As a recent
victim, I’d like you all to know as much
as I have learned (and more!) to
protect yourselves. A representative

from the Elmhurst Police Department

will be presenting.
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MOCK ELECTIONS

(Jan Dorner)

Mock elections will be held at many DuPage
County high schools this year. The DuPage
Election Commission will partner with us to have
ballot entries for president/vice president,
senator, and congressman, as well as the
Independent Map Amendment (if that proposed
legislation makes it through its State Supreme

Court reVIew) . Senate districts

House districts

The Election Commission has decided that all
mock elections held in DuPage County will take place on Thursday,
October 6, 2016. There will be a training of mock election helpers on
Wednesday, October 5, 2016, at the DuPage County Complex in
Wheaton. The training is not mandatory for all helpers. At this time,
the Elmhurst LWV has received commitments to participate from
Addison Trail, Glenbard East, and York High School. We have yet to
receive confirmation about holding mock elections at Willowbrook.
Fenton in Bensenville may also be interested, so there may be more

than three schools for us to staff.

Watch your e-mail and/or this newsletter for more information. If you
know you want to participate in this event, which promotes voter
participation and civic involvement, contact Jan Dorner at
jdorneri@comcast.net or 630/832-8089.
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PRESIDENT’S POST
(Sue Whitworth)

THE LWV-US FIFTY-SECOND ANNUAL CONVENTION

From June 16, 2016, to June 19, 2016, I was the
Elmhurst delegate at the LWV -US Fifty-Second
Annual Convention in Washington, DC. I attended
workshops and caucuses offered by representatives

from leagues from around the county, including:

Missing Links in Gerrymandering Solutions—Representative David
Moon from Maryland was one of the presenters. If only we could move

from proposed legislation to actual legislation!

Breaking Voting Barriers for Transgender/Gender-Expansive People—
This is an example of how voter ID laws can be a struggle for many indi-
viduals, while absentee and early voting and online voter registration are

positive measures.

Universal Suffrage—LWV-MN members gave a presentation on
amending bylaws that state a full member must be over eighteen and a
U.S. citizen. They proposed setting no age limit or citizenship require-

ment. After voting on this issue, the final result was that, in order to ob-




